Miss M. L. Lynch, Q. C.

Member,
National Parole Board,
Department of Justice,
Ottawa,

Dear M. L.

Ontario.

I am looking at television and the entrance of the Pearsons. Certainly, Mrs. Pearson looks most unhappy, but then I have never seen her when she did look pleased.

When I met with Max we talked about a name for the new Law building. I suggested Beaverbrook or Aitken, but he says there is enough of that on the campus. We talked about Bennett, but he said if he is on the Archives building perhaps that should be enough. Today, I have sent him over some suggested names - Ludlow, first Chief Justice of New Brunswick and an original member of the Board of Trustees of the College of New Brunswick; Sir Douglas Hazen and William Pugsley as two distinguished graduates; Henry Harrison as a former dean, and R. B. Bennett. Which would be your choice? I would be inclined to pick George Duncan Ludlow since there are no Ludlows left and we neither please nor offend anybody by picking such a name.

Did I tell you that we are going to call the central library building in Saint John, Ward Chipman Hall, and the science building, William Francis Ganong Hall? To-date, we have not selected a name for the arts building.

Max won't be able to come out for the laying of the cornerstone in Saint John. I have asked the Lieutenant-Governor to do it. If he can't, then we might have the mayor of Saint John - or do you think we might have all the mayors who have been associated with this project - Teed, Weyman, Gould and MacDougall.